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(4) The acceptance of unsolicited ad-
vertising or promotional material, 
such as pens, pencils, note pads, cal-
endars, and other items of nominal in-
trinsic value. 

(c) An employee shall not solicit a 
contribution from another employee 
for a gift to an official superior, make 
a donation as a gift to an official supe-
rior, or accept a gift from an employee 
receiving less pay than himself (5 
U.S.C. 7351). However, this paragraph 
does not prohibit a voluntary gift of 
nominal value or donation in a nomi-
nal amount made on a special occasion 
such as marriage, illness, or retire-
ment. 

(d) An employee shall not accept a 
gift, present, decoration, or other thing 
from a foreign government unless au-
thorized by Congress as provided by the 
Constitution and in 5 U.S.C. 7342. 

(e) Neither this section nor § 706.203 
precludes an employee from receipt of 
bona fide reimbursement, unless pro-
hibited by law, for expenses of travel 
and such other necessary subsistence 
as is compatible with this part for 
which no Government payment or re-
imbursement is made. However, this 
paragraph does not allow an employee 
to be reimbursed, or payment to be 
made on his behalf, for excessive per-
sonal living expenses, gifts, entertain-
ment, or other personal benefits, nor 
does it allow an employee to be reim-
bursed by a person for travel on official 
business under Council orders when re-
imbursement is proscribed by Decision 
B–128527 of the Comptroller General 
dated March 7, 1967. 

§ 706.203 Outside employment and ac-
tivity. 

(a) An employee shall not engage in 
outside employment or other outside 
activity not compatible with the full 
and proper discharge of the duties and 
responsibilities of his Government em-
ployment. Incompatible activities in-
clude, but are not limited to: 

(1) Acceptance of a fee, compensa-
tion, gift, payment of expense, or any 
other thing of monetary value in cir-
cumstances wherein acceptance may 
result in, or create the appearance of, a 
conflict of interest; 

(2) Outside employment or activity 
which tends to impair his mental or 

physical capacity to perform the duties 
and responsibilities of his position in 
an acceptable manner; 

(3) Outside employment or activity 
which is in violation of a statute, Exec-
utive order, or regulation, including 
applicable State and local statutes and 
ordinances. 

(b) Employees are encouraged to en-
gage in teaching, lecturing, and writ-
ing that is not prohibited by law, Exec-
utive Order 11222 of May 11, 1965, as 
amended by Executive Order 11590 of 
April 27, 1971, this part or other Council 
regulations. However, an employee 
shall not, either for or without com-
pensation, engage in teaching, lec-
turing, or writing, including teaching, 
lecturing, or writing for the purpose of 
the special preparation of a person or 
class of persons for an examination of 
the Civil Service Commission or Board 
of Examiners for the Foreign Service, 
that depends on information obtained 
as a result of his Government employ-
ment, except when that information 
has been made available to the general 
public or will be made available on re-
quest, or when the agency head gives 
written authorization for use of non- 
public information on the basis that 
the use is in the public interest. 

(c) An employee shall not receive any 
salary or anything of monetary value 
from a private source as compensation 
for his services to the Government. 

(d) An employee shall not engage in 
outside work or activity which may be 
construed by the public to be official 
acts of the Council, or of a nature 
closely paralleling the work of the 
Council. 

(e) An employee who engages in any 
kind of outside paid employment on a 
substantially regular basis shall sub-
mit to his immediate supervisor a 
memorandum describing the employ-
ment and stating approximately how 
many hours per week he is so em-
ployed. The immediate supervisor shall 
forward the memorandum through the 
Director for inclusion in the employ-
ee’s Official Personnel Folder. 

(f) This section does not preclude an 
employee from: 

(1) Participation in the activities of 
national or State political parties not 
proscribed by law; 
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(2) Participation in the local self-gov-
ernment activities in the community 
in which he resides to the extent per-
mitted by law; or, 

(3) Participation in the affairs of, or 
acceptance of an award for meritorious 
public contribution or achievement 
given by, a charitable, religious, pro-
fessional, social, fraternal, nonprofit 
educational, recreational, public serv-
ice, or civic organization. 

§ 706.204 Financial interests. 

(a) An employee shall not: 
(1) Have a direct or indirect financial 

interest that conflicts substantially, or 
appears to conflict substantially, with 
his Government duties and responsibil-
ities; or 

(2) Engage in, directly or indirectly, 
a financial transaction as a result of or 
primarily relying on, information ob-
tained through his Government em-
ployment. 

(b) This section does not preclude an 
employee from having a financial in-
terest or engaging in financial trans-
actions to the same extent as a private 
citizen not employed by the Govern-
ment so long as it is not prohibited by 
law, Executive Order 11222, as amended, 
5 CFR part 735, or this part. 

§ 706.205 Misuse of information. 

For the purpose of furthering a pri-
vate interest an employee shall not, ex-
cept as provided in § 706.203(b), directly 
or indirectly use, or allow the use of, 
official information obtained through 
or in connection with his Government 
employment which has not been made 
available to the general public. 

§ 706.206 Support of Council programs. 

(a) When a Council program is based 
on law or Executive order, every em-
ployee has a positive obligation to 
make it function as efficiently and eco-
nomically as possible and to support it 
as long as it is a part of recognized 
public policy. An employee may, there-
fore, properly make an address explain-
ing and interpreting such a program, 
citing its achievements, defending it 
against uninformed or unjust criticism, 
pointing out the need for possible im-
provements, or soliciting views for im-
proving it. 

(b) An employee shall not, either di-
rectly or indirectly, use appropriated 
funds to influence a Member of Con-
gress to favor or oppose legislation in 
violation of 18 U.S.C. 1913. However, an 
employee is not prohibited from: 

(1) Testifying as a representative of 
the Council on pending legislation pro-
posals before congressional committees 
on request; provided, that the relevant 
provisions of the current OMB Circular 
A–14 (‘‘Legislation Coordination and 
Clearance’’) are complied with; or 

(2) Assisting congressional commit-
tees in drafting bills or reports on re-
quest, when it is clear that the em-
ployee is serving solely as a technical 
expert under the direction of com-
mittee leadership. 

§ 706.207 Use of Government property. 

An employee shall not directly or in-
directly use, or allow the use of, Gov-
ernment property of any kind, includ-
ing property leased to the Government, 
for other than officially approved ac-
tivities. An employee has a positive 
duty to protect and conserve Govern-
ment property including equipment, 
supplies, and other property entrusted 
or issued to him. 

§ 706.208 Indebtedness. 

(a) An employee shall pay each just 
financial obligation in a proper and 
timely manner, especially one imposed 
by law, such as Federal, State, or local 
taxes. For the purpose of this section, 
a ‘‘just financial obligation’’ means one 
acknowledged by the employee or re-
duced to judgment by a court or one 
imposed by law such as Federal, State 
or local taxes. 

(b) When an employee has a levy 
placed against his salary for failure to 
pay an indebtedness for Federal income 
taxes, he shall be issued a written rep-
rimand stating that failure to make 
satisfactory arrangements regarding 
future tax liabilities will be grounds 
for removal. 

(c) When an employee is the subject 
of a letter of complaint stating that he 
has not paid his State or local taxes 
and has failed to make satisfactory ar-
rangements regarding the debt, he 
shall be interviewed by the Assistant 
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